
 
 

Friends of Atascadero Lake Minutes from the June 27 Board Meeting 
 

Attending: Paul Murphy, Don Lynge, Bob Edmonds, Olan Kaigel, Nancy Hair. Julie Harrison 
Guests: Marilyn Pieters, Nic Mattson, Karen Burish-Wykie 
 

• Approval of the minutes of the April 18, 2017 Board Meeting 

• Nic Mattson from the Colony Days Committee came to the meeting to tell us about the 4th of 
July to be held from 4:00 to 8:00 pm at the Atascadero Lake Park. The Moose Lodge will be 
doing the barbequing, 2 Bluegrass bands, vendors, beer (Santa Maria Brewing) and wine Derby 
and Ancient Peaks) garden, disk golf, corn hole games. Should be really fun. He said we could 
have a table there to promote Friends of Atascadero Lake. He suggested we look up a poem 
“Atascadero, An Epic” by Guy Heaton. He was a Paso Robles Resident pre EG Lewis.  

• Treasurer’s Report, Olan Kaigel: Beginning balance: $12, 070.09, Income: 2,348.60, expenses: 
$1,725.05 leaving an ending balance of $13,597.60 

• Election of Officers: It was moved by Bob Edmonds and seconded by Julie Harrison that existing 
officers Paul Murphy, President, Don Lynge, Vice President, Olan Kaigel, Treasurer, and Nancy 
Hair, Acting Secretary all retail their positions. All approved. 

• LakeFest, Nancy Hair. LakeFest was a huge success over all and we talked about ways we can 
improve it for next year so we come out better financially. Our profit was only around $1,700 so 
we do need to make changes for next year. The cardboard boat events were hugely successful 
and we know there will be re-matches for 2018! Again, thank you to all our Sponsors, raffle 
donators and all of you who gave of your time. We could not do this without you! 

• Dancing with Our Stars, Nancy Hair: We were very lucky to be chosen to participate with DWOS 
2018. Karen Burish-Wykie is our dancer and she is very excited about the opportunity to dance 
on our behalf. The event will be for three nights again March 22, 23, 24th. The theme is: 
“Dancing on Broadway”. Look for our donation jars and help to make Friends of Atascadero Lake 
the big 2018 winner! Remember all proceeds go towards our beautiful Atascadero Lake. 

• Marilyn Pieters a lake supporter and neighbor attended our meting to talk about the possibility 
of solar panels to help defer our electrical costs for the well. Paul Murphy will pursue this. 

• On Tuesday August 15th, we will be serving up the delicious Elks barbeque. Please let us know if 
you would like tickets. We are partnering with The Veterans Memorial Foundation. Come on out 
and enjoy a delicious meal, listen to some great music and enjoy beautiful Atascadero Lake. 

• Algae Control/Pipeline Repair. Paul Murphy: Paul spoke with Nick Debar, Director of Public 
Works. The city is budgeting $250,000 for these projects and the goal is to have the pipeline 
repair done by September. Without the pipeline repair winter rains will not be effective to help 
re-fill the lake.  The city has also hired Padre Associates of San Luis Obispo to help with 
permitting regarding algae control. We appreciate everything the city is doing to keep the lake 
sustainable and inviting for residents and tourists alike. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Nancy Hair, Acting Secretary 


